

PIERCE COUNTY JR. WRESTLING

Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, 25 October 2016

Opening

The regular meeting of the PIERCE COUNTY JR. WRESTLING was called to order at 6:30pm on 10/25/2016 in Lakewood by League Director – Darrel Spivey.

Present

Fife, Federal Way, and University Place - Absent

Approval of Agenda

The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes was unanimously approved

Open Issues

Discussed old Business –

Reminder that all teams need to turn in their Roster, New Birth Certificates, Insurance Certificates, Bank Ground Checks. These either need to be emailed or put on thumb drive and sent to Jesse. League Fees are due tonight. Reminding all teams that they cannot participate in any events until fees are paid/received.

Discussed Past Due Accounts – Each team is to submit there money for officials as soon as they receive an invoice, do not wait. Teams will be charged a 20% late fee, as well as possible reprimand. Teams are to collect the \$1 wrestler fee at the RR, and submit to League Secretary by the end of that week. The league pays or RR officials, Sub/Div./League officials. The remaining events the teams are responsible for.

Discussed Steilacoom Team- There will be no team, it has been disbanded at this time. They are having litigation issues with their prior Head Coach, along the lines of the Puyallup situation from years ago.

Maple Valley has changed their name to Jr. Bear Wrestling, and Orting has changed name to Cardinals.

Bi-laws have been updated, distributed at meeting to all Teams, and is on the website. This update includes the UBI# and EIN#.

Steve has requested teams email him their flyers for events, and he will post on website.

Teams are also to keep their weight in sheets for all RR and email to the Sub Div. Mgr.

New Business

Team Uniforms – Singlets/Compression Shirts and Boxing style Shorts. This was discussed among the teams, and voted on. 1st vote was to Admin Bi-Laws to add in 2 piece uniform. 13 Teams in Favor, and 3 Opposed. 2nd vote will be at the Seeding Meeting on Jan 5, 2017.

USA Wrestling attended our meeting to discuss insurance options. Tony Black Director, Justin Newby WA Director, Jay Terry President, and Tom Martin Head of Officials. The discussion provided each team with information on coverages for the wrestlers, coaches, event locations, and more. Tony Black can be reached at tblack@usawrestling.org 719-598-8181 or Justin Newby can be reached at 360-920-0383 for any additional question anyone may have. This will be something the board will again discuss at our next meeting.

Steve has requested that you go to the website and Pre-Register for hosting tournaments, this will need to be done prior to the meeting next August. Those teams that have Pre Registered will be the only teams that will be selected to host events. If you don't Pre-Register your team will not be allowed to request an event. This does not include Duals.

Agenda for Next Meeting

Amend Bi-Laws for 2 piece uniforms, USA Wrestling Insurance Coverages/Membership

Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm by League Director – Darrel Spivey. The next general meeting will be at 6:30pm on January 5, 2017 at The Ram, in Lakewood.

Minutes submitted by: Shaune Martin

Approved On: Meeting on 10/25/16